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BURWOOD/PEGASUS COMMUNITY BOARD 
14 DECEMBER 2009 

 
 

Minutes of a meeting of the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board 
held on Monday 14 December 2009 at 5pm in the Board Room,  

corner Beresford and Union Streets, New Brighton. 
 
 

PRESENT: David East (Chairman), Nigel Dixon, Tina Lomax, Tim Sintes, Gail Sheriff and 
Linda Stewart. 

  
APOLOGIES: An apology for lateness was received and accepted from Tina Lomax who arrived 

at 5.19pm and was absent for clauses 1 to 5, and 9. 
 
An apology for early departure was received and accepted from Gail Sheriff who 
retired at 5.23pm and was absent for clauses 6, 7, 8,10 and 11.  
 
An apology for absence was received and accepted from Chrissie Williams. 

 
 
The Board reports that: 
 
 
PART B - REPORTS FOR INFORMATION  
 
1. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 Nil. 
 
 
2. PRESENTATION OF PETITIONS 
 
 Nil. 
 
 
3. NOTICES OF MOTION 
 
 The Board considered a Notice of Motion, moved by Gail Sheriff, seconded by Tim Sintes, requesting 

that the two car parks on Marine Parade immediately north of the entrance to the Woolworths car park 
be removed and that yellow no stopping lines be installed. 

 
 Members commented on the configuration of the existing entrance and the observed practice of heavy 

service vehicles having to cross the central median in order to turn left into Marine Parade from the 
supermarket car park. A recent accident involving a young pedestrian and a vehicle at this location 
was also referred to. The placement of a barrier on the central median to control pedestrian 
movements across the street was also suggested for consideration.  

   
 The Board decided to request that staff prepare a report with urgency on the traffic safety matters 

raised in relation to Marine Parade as detailed in the Notice of Motion and the resulting discussion 
above.  

 
 
4. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 Nil. 
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5. BRIEFINGS 
 
 5.1  QUEENSPARK BUS PRIORITY ROUTE
 

 Staff briefed the Board with an update on the Queenspark bus priority route including the 
intention of distributing information packs to affected residents outlining project details and 
timelines.  

 
 After questions from the Board, the Chairman thanked the staff member for the update 

provided. 
 

 
6. RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATIONS/COMMUNITY ORGANISATIONS 
 
 Mr Steve Burke, Chairman of the New Brighton Residents’ Association, updated the Board on recent 

events including a successful AGM which saw an increase in new members bringing enthusiasm and 
new ideas, and the revamping of the group’s  newsletter now called ‘The Echo’.   

 
 Mr Burke expressed the Association’s sympathy to the family of the late Peter Graham, a former 

member of the New Brighton Residents’ Association.   
 
 Congratulations were extended to the Board, the Pier Liaison Group and staff on the recent Children’s 

Fishing Day event, and also for the success of the skatepark at Thomson Park. 
 
 Mr Burke commented on the observed anti-social behaviour by youths occurring in the New Brighton 

business precinct and he sought the Board’s input in approaching the New Brighton Police seeking a 
greater police presence in the area.  

 
 The Chairman thanked Mr Burke for his update. 
 
 
7. COMMUNITY BOARD ADVISER’S UPDATE 
 

The Board received: 
 
• Information on Board related activity for the beginning of 2010 including the first Board meeting 

scheduled for 5pm on Monday 1 February 2010.   
  

The Board agreed that the 2010 Burwood/Pegasus Community Pride Garden Awards 
presentation function be held at 10.30am on Saturday 6 March 2010 at the Seaview Christian 
Centre. 
 

• Speed Limit Review – The Board was invited to identify any roads in the Burwood/Pegasus 
ward for consideration in the Council’s forthcoming Speed Limit Review. 

 
 The Board decided that the section of Travis Road (State Highway 74) from Burwood Road to 

Anzac Drive, be submitted for consideration with a view to the existing 50 kilometres per hour 
limit being increased to a minimum of 60 kilometres per hour. 

 
 Concerns were also expressed about vehicle speeds on the section of Horseshoe Lake Road 

between Lake Terrace Road and the dog park on Broomfield Terrace.  A 50 kilometres per hour 
limit existed but owing to the rural character and the narrowness of the carriageway, the legal 
vehicle speed was often being exceeded. The installation of 50 kilometres per hour speed signs 
and targeted enforcement was suggested.   

 
Also, vehicle speeds on the section of Rothesay Road between Queenspark Drive and 
Burwood Road were of concern in the local community.  

 
Staff were requested to ask the police to carry out enforcement of the 50 kilometres per hour 
speed limit on both Horseshoe Lake Road and Rothesay Road. 
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7 Cont’d 
 

• Canterbury Regional Land Transport Strategy 2011-2041.  
 

The Board decided that its Recess Committee meet to consider a Youth Development Funding 
Scheme application and also the matter of a Board submission on Environment Canterbury’s 
Regional Land Transport Strategy 2011-2041.  

 
• Customer Service Requests – Statistics for the Burwood/Pegasus ward for the period 1 October 

to 3 December 2009. 
 
•    November 2009 Council Update. 
  

 
8. BOARD MEMBERS’ QUESTIONS 
 
 Nil. 
 
 
PART C - REPORT ON DELEGATED DECISIONS TAKEN BY THE BOARD  
 
9. CONFIRMATION OF MEETING MINUTES – 30 NOVEMBER 2009 
 
 The Board resolved that the minutes of its meeting of 30 November 2009, be confirmed. 
 
 
10. BURWOOD/PEGASUS 2009/10 DISCRETIONARY RESPONSE FUND - BURWOOD DAY CARE 

CENTRE FOR THE ELDERLY – FUNDING REQUEST 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking funding for its 2009/10 Discretionary Response Fund for the 

Burwood Day Care Centre for the Elderly. 
 
 The Board resolved to allocate $1,265 from its 2009/10 Discretionary Response Fund to the 

Burwood Day Care Centre for the Elderly as a one-off grant for the purchase and installation of a step 
for its van. 

 
 
11. BURWOOD/PEGASUS COMMUNITY BOARD - BYLAW REVIEW SUBCOMMITTEE - MEETING 

REPORT OF 19 NOVEMBER 2009  
 
 The Board received the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board Bylaw Review Subcommittee meeting 

report of 19 November 2009. 
 

The Board resolved that the Board’s submission on the Council’s Draft Public Open Space Strategy 
2010-40, be adopted. 

 
 
The meeting concluded at 6.07pm. 
 
 
CONFIRMED THIS 1ST DAY OF FEBRUARY 2010 
 
 
 
 
 
  DAVID EAST 
  CHAIRMAN 
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